
Time From Message
8:32:10 Katalin Gyurindak Yes
8:32:34 Ozzie Lopez Good morning everyone!
8:33:39 barbara mcneicestallard I am proud that my team is using this time to increase their team spirit and are 

making a concerted effort to support each other.
8:33:55 Heidi Lockhart Honors and EOPS student Hoang Tran is a JKC Scholarship Winnter!
8:34:26 barbara mcneicestallard Yahoo!
8:34:33 Marguerite Whitford 

Student Health Staff worked together and transitioned to telehealth, today the 
mental health medical appointments are starting to fill up.

8:34:34 Ron Bean The IT helped distribute over 500 computers to our students and staff so they could 
study/work remotely.

8:34:50 Lianne Greenlee
In POD we have been able to offer over 300 online webinars with more than 2000 
registrations.

8:35:05 Heidi Lockhart  My team has used data and student input to drive our virtual services!
8:35:05 Eric Lara I want to congratulate Aida and the ARISE program for thinking outside the box and 

coming up with What's up Wednesdays! Workout Wednesdays and Fale Fono 
Friday!

8:35:08 Aida Cuenza-Uvas 
Arise: Created Arise Hub, weekly student engagement (What's up Wednesday, Fale 
Fono (House Meetings) Fridays, and more; presence on IG; Kare'l Lokeni and Tutasi 
Asuega (both among 2020 Educators of Distinction); collaborated with Scholarhips, 
Equity Center, and Vets to host Scholarship Marathon via Zoom.

8:35:53 Nicole Blean 
Good morning, everyone.  I'm proud of the Writing Center team for moving ALL of 
our services online, including expanding our online tutoring to include both 
synchronous and asynchronous. Moroever, our online workshop attendnace 
numbers are the same as what we experienced back on campus! 

8:35:57 Heidi Lockhart We have an Honors Hub in Canvas where Honors students are actively engaged with 
workshops and more.

8:36:42 John Vitullo STEM Center is online and coaching is continuing through spring!
8:37:41 Lina Soto Counseling had the Counseling Department website updated to make it easier for 

students to make appointments with counselors
8:37:52 Desiree Campos Marquez  Vet Team worked with Business Division who gladly trained us on setting up a 

Virtual Front Desk, allowing Veterans who needed help on the first day of summer 
reg to receive immediate assistance from VRC Counselors and GI Bill Benefit 
experts!  

8:38:11 Katalin Gyurindak ESL: 99% of our ESL classes transitioned to online/remote teaching environment 
successfully. We built great support system for instructors and students to make 
sure they are supported through the semester.

8:38:31 Karelyn Hoover 
The Humanities and Social Sciences Division has successfully transitioned all 898 
sections to remote instruction, serving 22,731 students.  This was made possible by 
the collaboration between faculty within their departments and across our division.  
Teacher-to-teacher support included preparing trainings on Zoom and Canvas, 
providing emotional and moral support, and developing a sense of community.

8:38:34 Eric Lara  Equity Center collaborations: EC Open Mic Night (faculty and staff participated!), 
Scholarship Marathon in collaboration with VETS and Financial Aid, Social Virtual 
Hangout, and upcoming a virtual Loteria night!

8:38:56 David Charbonneau  Does anyone know how to turn off the alert when people enter or leave the room? 
It is distracting.



8:39:58 Meghan Chen The Faculty Center for Learning Technology team and DL faculty leaders have 
trained hundreds of faculty to teach remotely. Online tutoring got launched, and 
students are reaching tutoring.

8:40:49 David Charbonneau Shout out to the LT team for helping us create CANVAS interfaces for access to the 
Writing Center.

8:41:15 Heidi Lockhart Thank you IT!!!  Amazing work!!! Much appreciated!!!
8:41:21 Andrea Fejeran Sims 

The amazing collaboration of Student Life and Technical Services teams, successfully 
produced Mt. Sac's first virtual celebration ceremony: the 2020 Mt. SAC Inspiring 
Women https://youtu.be/scOnIiTM-u8 AND we are in production for the 2020 
Students and Educators of Distinction virtual ceremony launching later this month!  

8:41:46 Aida Cuenza-Uvas  Laptops: Shoutout to Tannia and Eric, in collaboration with Romelia & her Library 
Team, IT, and Purchasing/Admin . . . and the volunteers who helped with that 
enormous behind the scenes process to get it ready for that no-contact 
distribution!!!  I don't take for granted the work that it took in both the rain and 
heat!!  

8:42:55 Tami Pearson  SCE - Krystal Yeo and all of registration staff - we went to an online application for all 
noncredit students.

8:44:23 Lee Jones  
The IT Support team transitioned to fully remote support, with on-premise support 
by appointment. I am proud of how quickly, willingly, and positively the team 
worked together and collaborated across the campus! The student focus of IT, FCLT, 
Presentation Services, and more is inspiring!

8:48:26 Katalin Gyurindak  ESL: The ESL team developed online orientation and self-placement assessment for 
incoming new students. ESL instructors and staff members received laptops to be 
able to continue supporting our large program.

8:48:38 barbara mcneicestallard  
RIE team is also pivoting fast to help with COVID-19 direct research including 
campus wide surveys: two student surveys, one faculty (coming soon), and one staff 
(coming soon). They are being conscientious in connecting students with Police and 
Public Safety as well as the  Behavior and Wellness team as needed. 

8:49:14 Joe Jennum 
KAD - ATC's offering virtual athletic trainer hours for our student athletes while 
working/training remotely.  SCE staff in WIN Center went "virtual" to support our 
student athletes academic success. Big Thank You to the staff!

8:50:23 Grace Hanson ACCESS transitioned all their credit and noncredit courses online.  Also, students are 
receiving counseling and accommodations remotely.  All ACCESS services, except 
tram services are now online/remote. 

8:51:44 Aida Cuenza-Uvas  
Reporting tool for AAPIs and COVID-related discrimination incidences (in multiple 
languages): https://www.asianpacificpolicyandplanningcouncil.org/stop-aapi-hate/

8:53:17 Jenny Phu So grateful for the Financial Aid, Scholarships and Veterans Services TEAMs for going 
above and beyond to ensure our students are supported without disruption through 
this transition

8:59:06 Joel Monroy 
Very proud of the Dual Enrollment team, DE counselors, and DE faculty for working 
diligently with our dual enrollment students and high school districts during the 
Spring transition to online instruction and preparation for Summer and Fall 2020. 



9:00:14 Romelia Salinas The Library has transition their reference and instruction services online. We 
continue to offer weekend and evening hours of service. We have introduced an 
individualized online research consultation appointment service which has been well 
received. Digital access to books used in courses have been identified and shared 
with faculty and the library is in the process of transitioning course reserves online 
for summer term. 

9:00:53 Grace Hanson Behavior & Wellness Team has transitioned completely online and is addressing 
students of concern that continue to be referred to the team as well as participating 
in training.  Amazing team!

9:01:22 Andrea Fejeran Sims  
Proud of the Student Life Team for not skipping a beat with providing environments 
of student leadership development and student engagement through online 
leadership trainings, Associated Students meetings, club events and trainings, and 
student conduct adjudication remotely!

9:03:59 Grace Hanson  
I am especially proud of Student Health Services and their guidance to the campus 
during this pandemic, while still caring for students individually remotely.

9:06:58 Lina Soto  
Counseling continues to see students remotely and work with departments and 
services across campus to assist students in staying connected and getting their 
needs met. Our team continues to collaborate with High School Outreach, who have 
done an amazing job keeping in contact with soon-to-be high school graduates, to 
recruit them for our Summer Bridge and STEP programs.  Also a huge thank you to 
Audrey's team, Maridelle and Christine, for helping us update our Counseling 
webpage, the Summer Programs webpage, and the STEP webpage to keep the 
information up-to-date and easy to find!  

9:15:33 Meghan Chen  
Audrey, what time does the Sodexo food distribution start and end tomorrow?

9:16:39 Andrea Fejeran Sims @ Megan - 10am - noon
9:17:22 Heather Jones  do we just show up to help with food distribution or should we be coordinating with 

someone?
9:17:34 Aida Cuenza-Uvas  Friday, May 8th 10 am - noon 
9:17:41  Aida Cuenza-Uvas  Mountie Meals
9:17:41 tmauch  The Mountie Meals time is from 10-12 noon. If you would like to volunteer, we're 

asking you to be there at 8:30am to help set up.
9:17:46 Andrea Fejeran Sims  

2020 Inspiring Women of Mt. SAC Virtual Ceremony. https://youtu.be/scOnIiTM-u8 
9:18:20 Rosario Esparza  

We are proud of our Financial Aid Outreach Unit who has worked really hard to 
continue the high touch service to our students and also continue our Outreach 
efforts by supporting STEP, HSO, Bridge and hosting FA workshops. AND we also 
have Financial Aid recordings available for our students to access 24/7 at our 
Outreach Resource page, Please share and connect with us: 
https://www.mtsac.edu/financialaid/about/outreach_resources.html  

9:18:43 Matthew Judd  That is a wonderful award! Congrats to all who helped make that happen!
9:19:14 Desiree Campos Marquez  Hoang - our JKC Winner - definitely had amazing support CAMPUS WIDE!!!!!!
9:19:26 Aida Cuenza-Uvas  Hoang: A very humble and funny guy as well!
9:19:54 Romelia Salinas Wow. Congratulations to Hoang!
9:20:19 Kristina Alvarado That’s a great story! Thanks for sharing
9:21:01 Katalin Gyurindak  Is the Mountie Meals location at bldg. 67?
9:21:02 Jill Dolan  Story and pictures here on Newsroom: 

https://www.mtsac.edu/newsroom/news/posts/untitled-article.html



9:21:21 tmauch  If you are interested in volunteering tomorrow, you can email me at 
tmauch@mtsac.edu or call or text me at 909 237-2334. 

9:21:51 tmauch  Location is the Mountie Cafe
9:22:26 Tannia Robles  Subscribe to the Mt SAC HSO YouTube channel for a variety of how-to videos that 

guide students through the steps to enrollment. 
9:22:47 Audrey Yamagata-noji  

Today (all day) is prep for the Mountie Fresh Drive Thru Food Pantry next Thursday, 
May 14.  They are working in building 67.  The Pantry will be on May 14 next 
Thursday.... we set up as early as 8:30 a.m. and the pantry runs from 10:00 to 1:00.  
Come with your masks -- we have gloves and provide a truly feel good spirit -- Mt. 

9:23:03 Koji Uesugi  
For those interested in volunteering for Mountie Fresh Drive-Thru Food Pantry on 
May 14, I can send the volunteer sign-up form to the management group tomorrow. 
We need and appreciate our volunteers, but we also need to keep the numbers at a 
level that will allow us to safely provide this service to our students. 

9:31:29 jennifer galbraith  When will the 4 10 start and end?
9:34:33 Grace Hanson  The'yre sitting on my desk at work.
9:36:33 David Charbonneau Thanks, Abe!
9:37:05 Tannia Robles  And thank you Yen! 
9:37:55 Meghan Chen  accca.org
9:42:02 jennifer galbraith  If we have a cart, do we need to move it or are you handling that?
9:42:39 Koji Uesugi  Chief - We have a cart parked in front of Bldg 67A near another cart. We use our 

cart regularly so let us know how we can coordinate with you. 
9:53:11 Lee Jones  Aida's link for reporting discrimination: http://a3pcon.org/StopAAPIHate
9:53:21 Andrea Fejeran Sims  http://www.asianpacificpolicyandplanningcouncil.org/stop-aapi-hate/
9:53:45 Audrey Yamagata-noji  I also want to share that we will be releasing a Student Emergency Grant application 

form for students who haven't applied for financial aid, but are in need and could be 
eligible for the CARES Act.  We will be releasing this soon but I forgot to mention it.  
We are also looking at how we might be able to make laptops available for this 
summer.

9:53:47 Nicole Blean  Thank you for sharing this info, Aida. We will pass this along to our tutors at our staff 
meeting this Friday. 

9:55:44 Aida Cuenza-Uvas  Thanks Lee & Andi!
9:55:57 Abe Ali  Good job Aida!  We all need to support our Asian Pacific Islander communities who 

are experiencing discriminatory actions.
9:56:50 Meghan Chen  Thank you, Aida and Abe, for helping to fight hate against API communities! 

10:01:29 John Vitullo  Excellent job Michelle! But no burning PIE, it doesn’t taste as good that way.
10:02:16 Tannia Robles  Will the training resources on the PIE website be updated>
10:02:24 Audrey Yamagata-noji  Yen-- fabulous job!  You are a natural!
10:02:50 Sarah Plesetz  Good work PIE ninjas
10:03:05 Meghan Chen  Great job, Yen!
10:03:14 Meghan Chen Go ninjas!
10:03:19 Jody Fernando  Thanks, Yen.
10:03:21 Aida Cuenza-Uvas  Yes . . . smooth!
10:03:23 Sarah Plesetz  Thanks Yen!
10:03:30 Bill Lambert Thanks Yen!
10:03:33 Karelyn Hoover  Thanks, Yen!
10:03:38 Ryan Whetstone  Thanks Yen!



10:03:38 Abe Ali  
When will we press the start button on hiring? We are hiring positions that are 
deemed essential. Essential vacant positions are discussed and approved in 
President’s Cabinet. Here are the positions we are currently recruiting:        -
Supervisor, Custodial Services (Interim), Lead Custodian (Temporary), Manager, 
Grounds (Interim), Custodian (5 or more vacancies), Manager, Environmental Safety 
and Emergency Procedures, Special Project Manager (Madelyn & Meghan)

10:04:12 Heather Jones  Thanks Yen!
10:04:33 Desiree Campos Marquez Who in POD do we send 529 Claim Form to?  The site and form direct us to drop off 

in POD (ANSWER: To Lianne Greenlee)
10:06:53 Abe Ali  Will the series of Management Onboarding Trainings that were cancelled for this 

spring be available online in the future? Yes, we are currently looking at resuming 
scheduling during the summer into the fall.
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